
Site Report – Lagoon – Dec./Jan. 24-25 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Nancy Mills 

 

Photos & Description of Activities and Events 

 
December and January were wet and rainy, but as you can see from these smiles, our students are all 
sunshine.  Elaina McCormick plans an almost monthly coloring and enriching activity for students during 
night gym.  She brings in home made treats and allows students to tap into their creativity. She is a valued 
member of our school.  The students love night gym and it is amazing that they never seem tired.  

Personnel Update 

 
We have a new student teacher at the Lagoon. Her name is Margaret Jewett.  She goes by Margo and has 
become an instant favorite of the students.  The community held a big potluck to welcome her and Margo 
and the principal were able to get out and go take a walk on one of the nice days at the Lagoon.  

Classroom Highlights 
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Students are making growth in both reading and math.  With the majority of students showing 40-90% 
growth in reading  according to their winter testing benchmarks. In math 77% of students made high growth 
and/or high achievement.  Great things are happening at our school.  Students are engaged and active in the 
learning process and are enthusiastic and excited to come to school everyday.  Middle and High School 
students are steadily chipping away at meeting their many many standards.   
 
Nancy is continuing to be the champion for the Battle of the Books competition and is providing the space 
for students and staff to continue to fall in love with reading.  The Battle of the Books competition will be on 
the days Feb. 10-13. Get ready! 

LSAC Activity 
In December and January the LSAC was unable to meet.  They have had their first meeting for the year in 
February and will update on our next monthly site report.  

Community Engagement  

 
Jennie Grunet is volunteering to train our elementary students in the art of basketball.  She has purchased 
Jersey’s for them and is teaching them all the basics to help them grow into great ball players.  
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Professional Development 
Professional Development Sara Erickson was able to contribute many site based lessons to the drive for 
school wide use, being a wonderful resource for the district. This extra planning and service time gave her 
time to collaborate and advise other elementary teachers on the south sites about site based learning.  The 
PLC’s with Moon are productive.  

Pupil % Attendance K-12 
Attendance for Dec was 90%  
Attendance for Jan was 88% 
Overall strong attendance  

Student and Staff Safety 
Fire Drills happen monthly and take less than 2 minutes for full evacuation.  No other safety concerns at this 
time. The safety handbook has been reviewed and discussed  

Other 
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